

Squaw Buile Back Country Hossemen

SBBCH December 04, 2014 Meeting Minutes respectfully submitted by Linda Erickson, Co-Secretary

- 1. Meeting called to order 7:00 pm by SBBCH President Kay Ryan.
- 2. Kay welcomed and introduced guests present: Julie Bronson and Mark Lohr
- 3. Motion to approve November minutes made by Robbin Schindele, seconded by Charles Chick, and passed.
- 4. Kay Ryan presented the December Treasurer's Report

Beginning Balance - \$3,423.21 Income - \$1,812.04 Dues - \$50

Calendars - \$1762.00 Interest - .04

Expenses – none

Ending Balance - \$5,235.25

State Farm - \$6,106.14 after October Interest of \$1.56

Motion was made by Roger Segers to approve the Treasures Report as stated –seconded by Phil Ryan, passed.

5. Committee Reports:

Standing Committees

Education: Charles Chick reports that the Scholarship plan is in the works

Project & Rides: Rob Adams reports, 2015 calendar is in the works, welcomes ideas from anyone. Hours & miles report for 2014 is complete, includes \$68,000 in value. A good year.

Special Committees

Calendars - Bill Holt reported that 37 2015 Calendars are available for distribution and sale.

State Directors/National Director -

Robbin Schindele reports that BCHA website has new promo items for sale. Robbin made a motion that our chapter send \$100 to the National Education Fund in Memory of Ken Ausk, Phil Ryan 2nd, passed. Phil Ryan reports that Public Lands, Sawtooth Nat'l. Mgmt. meeting- new competition for trail w/electric mountain bikes now in use.

It was suggested that we send a letter of support for the Boulder White Cloud Nat'l monument. BCHI does not feel it fits our purpose as an organization.

BLM - Owhyee Initiative, BLM reneged; ranching will continue their use of the land.

Rob Adams suggested that we send a letter of support, of the trail crew. to Emmett Ranger Distr. and Boise Natl. Forest

6. Unfinished Business

Christmas Party – Marybeth reports, December 13th at Ryan's house. Meet & coffee provided, potluck, gift exchange, games & door prizes.

7. New Business

Dick Little fenced riding area @ Gem Motorcycle Park, horse trailer parking areas are still open and gate openings to the riding area.

Ride for Joy - thank you letter, looking for donations to keep program going Crime Prevention - raffle drawing presented by Julie Bronson

Extra newsletters distribution (15) to our chapter, Kay Ryan distributed them through retail and medical outlets in the Emmett area with instructions on how to join our chapter.

Elections - Rob Adams made a motion to accept the slate of officers, Robbin Schindele 2nd, passed

8. Program, Good of the Order/Notices

BCHA newsletter deadline: December 5 to Sherry Jennings at BCHAEditor@comcast.net Double Diamond Award Applications are available on the website and due April 2015

Door Prizes

Meeting adjourned at 7:57 pm.